
  1 

 

Minutes -Quarterly Meeting Ecumenical Ministries of Perinton, Inc. 

Monday, Sept 14, 2020 By Zoom 

Next Quarterly and Annual Meeting Dec 7, 2020 

 at St. Luke’s Church or by Zoom 

Directors Present: Kevin Cooman, Lois Rixner, Ray Buchanan, Jim Brekovsky, George 
Havens, Susan Amrine, Rick Hill, Warren Knapp, Brent Smith, Pat May, Dave Wideman, Nancy 
Hutchings 

Director Absent: Judy Burgeson 

Also present Pat Renfro for Stop the Stigma 

The meeting was called to Order by Kevin Cooman 
 
A motion was made by Rick, seconded by Pat, to approve the June 1, 2020 quarterly meeting 
minutes.  Motion was approved. 

George reviewed the EMP annual financial report (see on website) 

Rick moved to accept this report, seconded by Dave.  Motion was approved 

George also reviewed the financial report for the year to date 

Warren moved to accept this report, seconded by Susan.  Motion was approved. 

Pam Renfro reported on Stop the Sigma, which is on hold due to Corona 19 and also students 
moving on from high school.  New student leaders are now being recruited.  Ideas for fund 
raisers were discussed.  Dave will draft a letter of congratulation for the student who completed 
EMT training. 

See also the PMUNY, Habitat and GNF reports on the website.  There is a concern the GNF may 
be challenged by evictions later in the year. 

Kevin reported the annual report is well underway, perhaps ¾ done and will be ready by the next 
annual meeting on Dec 7. 

Lois moved to adjourn the meeting, second by Pat, motion passed and meeting was adjourned at 
8:19 PM with the Lord’s Prayer. 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

Brent Smith Brent Smith, Secretary 


